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This is an emergency - people are dying outside in the rain and the
next Homelessness & Poverty Committee meeting isn't until 1/28.
Shouldn't expanding winter shelters be a part of the Mayor's
emergency declaration? If you're going to draft motions that lag in
committee you may as well be drafting motions NOW for summer
cooling stations, not drafting motions in mid-DECEMBER for
winter shelter expansion. This a SEASON that happens EVERY
SINGLE YEAR for goodness sake, and no one in our city
government even thinks to address it until the crisis is in full
swing.



